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(7) In resolution 44/115 A, operative paragraph 1 notes with 
satisfaction the work of the Conference on Disarmament during its 1989 session 
regarding the prohibition of chemical weapons, and, in particular, appreciates 
the progress in the work of its Ad hoc Committee on Chemical Weapons on that 
question and the tangible results recorded in its report ; operative 
paragraph 3 again urges the Conference on Disarmament, as a matter of high 
priority, to intensify, during its 1990 session, which will be of pivotal 
importance, the negotiations on a convention and to reinforce its efforts 
further by, inter alia, increasing the time that it devotes to such 
negotiations, taking into account all existing proposals and future 
initiatives, with a view to the final elaboration of a convention at the 
earliest possible date, and to re-establish its Ad hoc Committee on Chemical 
Weapons for that purpose with the mandate to be agreed upon by the Conference 
at the beginning of its 1990 session; and operative paragraph 4 requests the 
Conference on Disarmament to use the political momentum generated by the 
Conference of States Parties to the 1925 Geneva Protocol and other Interested 
States and the recognition by that Conference that a global ban on chemical 
weapons is of universal concern and interest, to achieve the conclusion at the 
earliest possible date of such a convention; and operative paragraph 5 also 
requests the Conference on Disarmament to report to the General Assembly at 
its forty-fifth session on the results of its negotiations.

(8) In resolution 44/115 B operative paragraph 3 urges the Conference on 
Disarmament to pursue as a matter of continuing urgency its negotiations on a 
convention on the prohibition of the development, production, stockpiling and 
use of all chemical weapons and on their destruction.


